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Introduction
Before you start to construct your trading system,
you must first think about what is the trading style
that suits you better. Do you want to sit in front of
the computer the whole day entering and closing
trades on the 5 minutes time frame or do you think
that trading on a higher time frame will suit you
better? My advice to you is very simple and clear:
always seek to trade on the higher time frames. It is
easier to trade this way and it will make you much
more money in the long term. If you are a beginner
in trading, it is best for you not to day trade until you
gain experience. Trading on small time frames
carries high risk due to short-term random moves
that are almost impossible to predict. Not to mention
that trading this way makes you vulnerable against
economic news events that come out multiple times
per day and usually have a big impact on the small
time frames. Even after you get more experienced
by trading successfully on the higher time frames
and you think you are ready to day trade, my advice
is do not trade on any interval smaller than the 30
minutes. Moreover, when you do decide to day
trade, consider it as a backup trading style, day
trade only when there are no trade setups according
to your system on the higher time frames. Always



seek to trade on the higher time frame.
Nevertheless, as I said before, if you are a beginner
trader, and you probably are, I strongly recommend
that you develop your trading system around a
higher time frame like the 4 hours or the daily.
Forget about day trading for a while. Build your
trading system and trade on the 4h/daily charts until
you start to add to your account consistently.



 



Components
With the above in mind, the next thing you should
decide is what you will include in your trading system
from the technical point of view to help you win as
many trades as possible. Decide what will be the
core technical parts of your trading system. From
my experience, I can tell you which are the tools that
work best in forex trading, that have a great rate of
success and they repeat over and over again with
excellent results. These are price trends, support
and resistance levels, Fibonacci ratios, price
patterns and bar patterns/candlestick patterns.
These are the things you should consider including in
your system. They are the most popular things in the
forex market thus, they have the highest rate of
success.



Price Trends
You surely know what a trend is and you know that
you see them on your charts over and over again.
The trend is a core principle of the forex market or
any market for that matter and should always be
taken into account when constructing your trading
system. It is always easier to trade with the trend
than against it. A trend signifies that the majority of
traders decided to push the price in one direction.
You must always know what that direction is and
trade in line with it. If you want to know everything
there is to know about forex trends, how to spot
them by reading the price action, how to recognize
when the trend is changing without the help of any
technical indicators, you can check out the book
Follow Price Action Trends that explains this in great
detail, with many chart illustrations, and puts it
together into a complete forex price action trading
system that can yield thousands of pips by trading
these changes in trend.

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008BUHD24


Support and Resistance
Support and resistance levels are also a key
component of the forex market; a large number of
traders out there emphasizes them on their charts
and base their trading decisions on them. Therefore,
it is advisable when you decide how to construct
your trading system that you take them into account.
 



Fibonacci Retracements
Fibonacci ratios are another forex tool that works
extremely well in the forex market. Just pull up any
chart and draw your Fibonacci levels from the start
to the end of any big move in one direction or
another. You will see how many times these levels
act as strong support and resistance zones where
price bounces back to resume the previous trend.



Patterns
Price patterns and candlestick patterns are also very
popular with the vast majority of traders therefore,
they too have a great rate of success. Price patterns
are used as signals that price is preparing for a
move in a direction and candlestick patterns are
used mainly as a confirmation when entering a trade.
If you want to learn in great detail about all of these
above powerful trading tools and master them, you
can take a look at the Trade the Price Action book
that explains them very well with many chart
illustrations and puts them together in the form of an
extremely powerful price action trading system. In
conclusion, these are the things that you should
include in your trading system because there are by
far the most successful tools to trade the forex
market. It is completely up to you to decide if you
combine them all in your system or just use some of
them. There will be more about these powerful tools
in a later section where you will learn how to avoid
making trading mistakes when working with them.

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00850ZPCA


No technical indicators
Now that you have an idea of what would be best to
include in your trading system you also must know
what not to include in it. Do not use any technical
indicators in your trading because they are
absolutely worthless, and they will lose you money in
the long run. You might win a trade today using them
but you will surely lose all that money back and more
by the end of the week. You should consider
yourself very lucky if in the course of a month you
manage to break even by trading with indicators. All
indicators are based on past price action, the macd,
rsi, or stochastic are not leading indicators. They are
only leading you to losses. Being constructed of past
price action they are all lagging behind the price. By
design they follow the past price action therefore,
even if the signals they give would be accurate they
are useless because they come too late for you to
capitalize on them.
Always remember one thing: price leads the
indicator, not the other way around. Do not be fooled
when you do a back test on your charts and you see
that using an indicator or a trading system with
indicators would have made you thousands of pips.
That is just a trick. Real time trading has nothing to
do with back testing. When you put that indicator to



work in real time, you will soon see that you are
wasting your time and money. Always remember
that price tells the indicator what to do not vice
versa. The ultimate indicator is and always will be
the price action itself. You should focus only on
reading and interpreting the price action movements
and not overcomplicate your trading system with
useless indicators.



200 EMA
From my experience, this moving average is the only
indicator that is worth incorporating in your trading
system. It is the most important moving average of
them all, all retail and professional traders keep an
eye on it therefore price tends to bounce when it
touches it. However, it is best to use it in your
trading system as guidance, as a confirmation of
what price action tells you and not as a tool to base
trading decisions on.
For example, if your system is designed for the 4h
chart, you will want to read the price action on that
chart to know what the trend is. After you do that
and see that the current trend is up or down, you
can then look at the 200 EMA on the same chart to
confirm and enforce your price action reading. Let us
say the price action trend on that chart is up. If that
specific forex pair trades above the 200 EMA at that
time on the same chart then you have a confirmation
of your price action reading.
You can check out the Trade the Momentum book for
a complete trading system that uses this moving
average along with some other powerful concepts of
trading to make 200 pips per week or more.
Let us see a chart with this moving average so you
can better understand how price reacts to it.

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B0089EBF8A


 

 



 



The 4 hours and daily trend
A good trading system is the one that always takes
into account the bigger picture. The bigger picture in
forex is represented by the trends on the higher
timeframes.
These trends control the price movement on the
lower timeframes. If you design for yourself a
system that trades on the 4h charts, you must
always take into account the trend on the daily chart.
If you trade on the 1h or 30minutes charts, you must
always take into account the trend on the 4h chart.
For the trend on the daily chart you can use the 200
EMA discussed earlier. If the pair is trading above
the 200EMA on the daily chart, it means that the
trend is up on the daily chart. If the pair trades
below the 200EMA on the daily chart, it means that
the trend is down on the daily chart.
Therefore, any trades entered on the 4h chart
according to your trading system should only be
entered in line with the daily trend. This is the way by
which you can avoid severe losses and achieve long-
term success. Let me show you a trade setup on the
4h chart generated by my Follow Price Action Trends
trading system:
 

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008BUHD24


 
In the 4h chart above, a trade setup took place
according to my trading system at that level where
the trend changed from downtrend to uptrend on the
4h chart. I should have bought this pair at that circle
in the chart. Well, you can clearly see that price
would have gone for a while in my favor only to
retrace back down later eating all my gains and
hitting my stop loss level. Is the trading system not
good? The trading system is very good because it
keeps me out of losing trades like this one. It always



takes into account the daily trend. And the daily
trend for that pair at that moment was:
 

 
Well, the daily trend was clearly down at the
moment when I was supposed to enter the buy
order.
The price action for that pair at that moment was



way below the 200EMA on the daily. You can see
how price just touched the 200 EMA on the daily
chart and bounced back down like crazy to resume
the downtrend. According to my trading system, I
would have taken this trade only if the pair had been
trading above the 200EMA on the daily chart. My
trading system kept me out of this losing trade
because it always looks at the bigger picture, yours
should do the same. When you get more
experienced and you want to start trading on a lower
timeframe like the 1-hour or the 30 minutes the
bigger picture in this case will always be the 4h
trend. However, I do not recommend you to grasp
the 4h timeframe trend just by looking at the 200
EMA. The moving average works best to find the
trend on the daily chart, for the trend on the 4h chart
you will have to read the price action in order to get
the best result possible out of your trading. You
must determine the trend on the 4h chart by reading
the price action, the moving average is not that
correct on this timeframe and it can lead you to
losses. The smaller the timeframe, the less accurate
the 200 EMA becomes.
The Follow Price Action Trends trading system
teaches you with great detail how to spot price
action trends on the 4h charts. In addition, the Day

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008BUHD24
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008HJH8O2


Trading Forex with Price Patterns trading system does
a great job teaching how to correctly establish the
price action trend on the 4h charts but with a
different approach.



 



Solid money management
The technical part of your system discussed earlier
only solves half of the problem. The other half and
equally important is represented by the money
management component.
A very good money management technique gives
you the opportunity to be extremely profitable with
your system even if let us say, out of ten trades, five
are losers. Of course, if you build your system
respecting all the rules above and the rules that will
follow you won’t be in this situation, but if for any
reason you should find yourself in it, correct and
strict money management rules will make you
profitable even in situations like this mentioned.



Position sizing
This is the first rule of money management.
For your system to be a good one, it must tell you
how much money you are going to lose on a trade
before you enter the trade in the market. To achieve
this you must first have a chat with yourself and think
about what percentage of your equity you are willing
to risk on a trade. My advice is do not risk more than
2-3% per trade.
Next, your trading system should give you the exact
levels where you will enter the trade and where you
will place the stop loss level before you enter the
trade. Let us do the following exercise:
You have 1000$ in your trading account and you
decided that you will only risk 2% of your money per
one trade. This means that for the next trade you will
have to risk losing only 20$.
Now, when a trade setup begins to take shape, you
decide where you will enter the trade and where you
will set the stop loss according to your trading
system.
Let us say that you find out you will have a stop loss
of 50 pips for this trade. This means that if the trade
goes wrong and your stop loss is hit you should lose
only 20$. You then divide 20$ / 50 pips to see the
value in dollars for every pip that you lose. And that



value is 0.4$.
This means that for every pip that goes against you
towards your stop loss you should lose only 0.4$.
Only after you have this value you determine your
order size, which is a simple thing to do since now
you know the pip value. This means you will have to
trade with an order size of 0.04 lots (4000$). If you
lose the trade: 50 pip stop loss multiplied by 0.4$
per pip equals 20$. You have to do this every time
when preparing to enter a trade, always determine
your order size this way, manage your risk, always
put the bad scenario in front no matter how
promising and rewarding the potential trade looks.
Don’t you ever think about how much money you
could win on that one trade. This will make you
emotional, it will cloud your judgment, and you will be
tempted to enter with a big order size to win more
money out of the trade. Instead, always think of how
much money you could lose and do the math
explained earlier to determine the size of your order.



Risk-Reward ratio   
Your system should spot trade setups where the
reward is at least 2 times bigger than the risk for
every trade. This means that apart from the entry
and stop loss levels, your trading system should tell
you the take profit level also. You should know
before entering the trade what is the risk and what is
the reward. If your system gives you trades where
the reward is not 2 times greater than the risk or
worse, the reward is smaller than the risk for every
trade then it is not a good trading system. You will
lose your money in the long term. Whenever your
system presents you a trade like this, do not take it,
no matter how promising it looks. Let us do another
exercise to see how easy it is to be profitable if you
have a good system with solid money management
rules: you have a system that gives you trades with
1:3 risk-reward ratio or more. This means that for
every pip you risk losing, the reward is 3 times
greater. If you enter a trade with 50 pips stop loss
this means that your profit target is 150 pips.
Let us say that on a given month you made 15
trades according to your system, each of them with
a 50 pips stop loss and 150 pips profit target. But,
the market went crazy that month and out of those
15 trades only 5 of them were winners. 10 were



losers. Therefore, you have only managed a 33%
success rates with your trading system, which is
very low. Here is where money management shows
its value.
Let us do the math. You lost 10 trades with 50 pips
stop loss on each of them. This means you lost a
total of 500 pips that month. You only won five
trades. With the profit target being 3 times greater
than the risk, that is 150 pips won per every trade,
this means you have won a total of 750 pips on that
month. Therefore, you have lost 10 trades out of 15
which is dreadful but you’ve still made a profit of 250
pips on that month thanks to money management
rules.



Stop loss placement
Your stop loss should exist for every trade, but the
stop loss must always be set at logical places in the
market, not randomly. My advice to you is to always
put your stop loss at the level where the price has
very little chance to reach given the conditions of the
market at that moment.
Let us see an example:



 
As you can see, when you sell, you put your stop
loss just above the swing highs that price makes.
When you buy, you put your stop loss just below the
swing lows that price makes on its way up.
If at the time your trading system gives you a
potential trade you do not see a logical point in the
market like these in the chart above, you do not
enter the trade no matter how lucrative it might
appear.



 



Patience, no emotions, no outside influence
This does not have much to do with money
management but it is very important and it has to be
outlined. Without patience when trading in the forex
market, you have only small chances of success.
If you construct yourself a trading system and 2 or 3
days go by without a trade setup you have to be
patient, the setup will come, don’t start to bend the
rules and chase trades, there is no rule that says
you have to trade every single day in order to make
money. Forex is about patiently waiting for the
market to present to you the perfect conditions for a
winner trade. Respect your trading system and trade
only by its rules, the trades will come. Do not be
emotional when trading, leave your emotions at the
door, and do exactly as the system tells you to do. If
your system tells you that you have to trail manually
the stop loss above every swing high but the trade
has already gone 100 pips in your favor and did not
make any swing high yet, wait. Leave your stop loss
at its original place; do not think emotionally, that you
have to secure those 100 pips so you do not lose
them. This makes you lose money. Completely
disregard any comments from individuals on forex
forums that tell you to buy or sell because they have
the holy grail and they know better than you what is



about to happen.
Only trade what your system tells you to trade, do
not let yourself be influenced by anyone, no matter
how convincing they sound. If you pay attention to
some fellow that tells you to buy a specific pair you
will lose your clear and unbiased judgment and
without even knowing you will start to browse
through the charts looking for trade setups that
sustain that guy’s theory and that have nothing to do
with your trading system. It is your money; wouldn’t
you feel stupid if you would lose them by trading
what someone else suggests you to?



 



Don’t do this   
Now, after you finally construct your trading system
according to all the rules above you must learn how
to avoid making mistakes when putting your system
to work.



Price pattern breaks
If your system includes trading price patterns, you
must know that for a pattern to be considered
broken price must close outside of it. If you have a
trading system using price pattern breaks to signal
your entry then you must wait for a candle or bar to
close outside the pattern on the same timeframe
where you spotted the pattern. Do not make the
mistake to spot a pattern on the 4h chart and then
go the 15 minutes chart and wait for a 15 minutes
candle to close outside and call this a break of the
pattern. If the pattern resides on the 4h chart, you
must always wait for a 4h candle to close outside
with momentum, meaning that the candle should
have at least half of its body outside the pattern to
consider it a break. Let us see an example:
 



 
In the chart above, you have a descending triangle
pattern. You can see that there is a candle that
closes below the pattern but only with small part of
its entire size. On the next candle, price quickly
retraces back into the pattern. This is not a pattern
break. The next candle that closes outside the
pattern, you can see that it does so strongly, with



momentum; 3 quarters of its length are outside the
pattern. This is a price pattern break. If you are
looking for a powerful trading system with price
patterns and price action trends that can deliver
more than 1000 pips per month you can check out
my book Day Trading Forex with Price Patterns

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008HJH8O2


Candlestick confirmation
If your newly developed system uses candlestick
patterns to confirm the trade entry you must always
wait for that candlestick pattern to complete. Wait
for the last candle of the pattern to close before you
enter the trade. If right at the close of the pattern
there is some important economic news coming out
they could invalidate your pattern and with it your
entry signal. Remember that candlestick patterns
work well because a lot of traders watch them and
act on them. If you enter before the pattern
completes and when the last candle finally closes
you see that the pattern is not valid anymore then a
lot of traders will not trade at that level because
there is no valid pattern so you will be in the minority.
The minority always loses in forex. In addition, you
have to know that candlestick patterns have their
greatest success rate when found at price extremes.
Let me show you what I mean:
 



 
All the patterns in the chart above are situated at
extremes of price. There is no recent price action at
that level preceding them. These kinds of candlestick
patterns have a very high rate of success. If your
confirmation pattern takes place at a level where
price action is trading sideways it might not be a
very good confirmation signal.



Fibonacci retracement levels
 If you use Fibonacci levels in your trading system
then always wait for the price to touch the level you
are watching before you consider entering a trade.
Do not trade if the price comes close to your
Fibonacci retracement level but does not touch it.
Let me show you what I mean:
 
 

 



In the first attempt price comes close to the
Fibonacci level but does not touch it.
It even makes a reversal candlestick pattern there
suggesting that price will resume the trend down but
soon after price climbs back to the level this time
touching and piercing it. This is the time to trade.
If you had sold on the first attempt, you would have
had your stop loss hit.



Support and resistance
When trading with support and resistance levels
make sure that you draw the most important ones,
the pivotal ones where price bounces of them from
either side. These pivotal support and resistance
zones are by far the most important ones they
attract the most attention from the traders out there.
Do not beat yourself up with small, meaningless
support and resistance zones. They are all over the
place and they will clutter your charts for nothing.
Let me show you what a pivotal support or
resistance zone looks like:
 



 
You can see here that price coming from the upside
bounces 3 times of the support show by the red line,
finally goes below it, and then starts to bounce off of
it coming from below 4 times. It is now resistance. It
finally breaks to the upside and at the time of this
writing, that zone has turned into support again
because price is coming again from the upside and



bounces off that level.
These are very strong support and resistance zones
that you always have to take into account.



Cutting profits short
This is a very common mistake made by novice
traders. When a trade goes in your way for 100 pips
do not close it in fear that price will come back to the
entry level and eat all your profits. Respect the
trading system’s rules and let the trade run until it
hits your profit target or until it hits you stop loss
level that you manually trailed above or below
swings in the market. You will never make money if
you keep cutting your profits short because you fear
of losing them. How would you feel if after you close
the trade with 100 pips in profit, price goes on
further and hits your target level at 200 pips in
profit?



Letting losses run
This is also a very common mistake made by novice
traders.
When you see that price is going towards your stop
loss don’t ever move it further away thinking that it is
just a spike in price and the trade will go your way
eventually. The second you remove that stop loss
from its initial place decided by the system you
constructed you put yourself under great risk.
Accept the small loss and wait patiently for the next
trade setup. There will be some occasional loses; no
system is perfect, just because you had a loss does
not mean that you have to change the system
because there is something wrong with it. Accept the
small drawdown and leave the stop loss level in its
place otherwise, instead of a 20 pips loss, you will
quickly find yourself in a position where you have no
choice but to accept a much bigger loss. It does not
matter if you lose one trade, as you have seen
earlier, you can be profitable even if you only win
33% of your trades with solid management rules.



Revenge trading
If you lose one trade, keep calm, do not think to
yourself that you have to recuperate the loss right
away. This is the worst thing you could do, to enter
the market randomly and with a bigger order size,
not obeying your trading system, thinking that you
must get back the money you lost otherwise you
won’t sleep well through the night. This is called
revenge trading, and it clouds your judgment so hard
that you could lose all your hard-earned money in a
single day. Close the computer and go about your
business. Tomorrow is another day and you will get
the money back surely if you trade according to your
trading system.
 



 



50 Pips A Day Forex Strategy

Components
200 periods Exponential Moving Average
Support and Resistance levels
Candlesticks
 
This is a clean, easy to follow, and extremely
profitable trading strategy to get you started in
trading and to put you on the path of consistent
profitability. It is better to trade with this strategy on
the 4h chart but you can trade it on the daily as well.
The bigger the time frame, the more important it is
for the overall market movements, therefore, the
more profitable your trading will be. It is very easy to
understand and to put in practice immediately,
anyone can do it if they know the basics of how the
forex market works, what a forex pair is, and how to
open and close an order. I will now explain how each
of the three components helps us to win trades with
this strategy. The moving average tells us what the
main trend is on the 4h chart. This is very simple to
do, just plot the 200 EMA on your 4h chart and
observe where the current price is situated in
respect to the moving average. If the pair at the
current time trades above the moving average then
the overall trend is up, if it trades below the moving



average then the trend is down. The moving average
itself must have a clear slope in one direction. This
means that for you to consider that the trend on the
4h chart is up the moving average must be sloping
upwards and the pair has to be trading above it at
that time. For a downtrend, the moving average
must have a clear slope down and the pair has to
trade below it.
 

 
This diagram shows exactly how to spot an uptrend.



 
 
 
After we establish that there is a clear trend we then
move on to the next level and we will try to find a
support or resistance level. I have told you that the
moving average helps us to gauge the trend on a
pair. If we find a trend, we go on further analyzing
that pair to find a support or a resistance level,
where it is most likely that whoever is in charge of
that pair (the buyers or the sellers), will pick up the
pace, and resume the trend. The support/resistance
level has to be a diagonal one and the trend line
drawn on the chart to construct it has to be sloping
against the trend. You draw this trend line on your
chart by connecting at least two distinct points in the
market although three points will be better. Here is
what I mean:
 



 
In this diagram, you can see that after recognizing a
clear downtrend we move forward to discover three
resistance levels one after another. On the first one
we draw a trend line to connect the three distinct
swing lows found there, on the second one, we have
only two distinct points, and on the third one, we
have four points to connect with a trend line. The
more points there are to connect the better, the
more important the support/resistance is. You can



also see that all of these three levels are pointing up
against the main trend, which is a requirement for
this trading strategy. These three levels at first
served as support for price action but once they
were broken to the downside, they turned into
resistance levels. Now, about the third component of
this strategy. This strategy uses candlesticks to
enter trades. After finding a clear trend and a
support or resistance zone, you have to wait for
price to go back to that support/resistance level and
retest it. This is where the candlesticks come into
play. Before you enter a trade in the direction of the
main trend, there has to be a candlestick
confirmation that the trend is indeed resuming. You
will be looking for big body candlesticks that close at
or near the high or low, which shows that there is
momentum in the market and the dominant side
(buyers or sellers) have decided to step in and
continue the trend. Let me show you the same chart
above again to see what I mean by retest of the
resistance level:
 
 
 



 
You can see that each time the support was broken
to the downside, it turned into resistance as price
gets back up to retest/touch the trend line previously
drawn. It will not always touch the trend line like in
the examples above; sometimes it will get near it
and then resume the trend without a touch. This is
also a retest. In the diagram above where we have a
clear downtrend and resistance levels in place, we
also have now retest movements. After this point we
will be looking for big bearish candlesticks with big



bodies and with no or small wick at the close to
signify that the sellers have entered into the market
again to push the price further down and extend the
trend. Let us look at the same chart again but this
time focusing on what happens after the retest.
 

 
This is the first resistance level out of those three.
There is a touch of the resistance trend line made by
that big bullish green candle. After this price makes
three very small candles that tell us this level of price



is a key level where buyers have a very hard time
trying to push the price further up. This type of
candles represents indecision in the market,
represents equilibrium. From the beginning of the
retest, buyers had no problem pushing the price up
which you can clearly see by those big consecutive
bullish green candles. When price got the resistance
level, the situation changed. As the main trend was
down, sellers were in control of this pair and they
were just waiting for a more advantageous level to
sell again this pair and resume the downtrend. These
advantageous levels are always situated at a
support or resistance level. It can be horizontal
support/resistance, it can be diagonal like the ones
we are discussing, it can be a Fibonacci retracement
level, which also acts as support and resistance, it
can be the 200 period moving average on the daily
chart or it can be a combination of some or all of the
above. The important thing to remember is that
these are logical points in the market where buyers
or sellers are most likely to step in and resume the
main trend.
Okay, after those three small candles that tell us the
buyers are losing their power, comes a big red
bearish candle, much bigger than the preceding
three. This candle has a big body compared to the



preceding candles and also closes near its low. This
candle is the footprint of the sellers coming into the
market to push the price back down and resume the
trend. The close of this candle is the level where you
would have to sell this pair. When looking after big
candles to enter the market after a retest of
support/resistance it is important to always compare
that candle with the preceding 2-3-4 candles. The
entry candle always has to be bigger than the
preceding ones, has to have a big body and close at
or near the low if it is bearish or at or near its high if
it is a bullish big candle that signifies the uptrend will
resume. You might think that I am exaggerating the
importance of this entry candle. Well, to help you
realize what it really means and why I say it is the
footprint of the sellers coming into the market (in this
downtrend example) you must think of these 4h
candles from a time perspective. Before this big red
candle in the example above there were three very
small 4h candles that did not push the price up or
down, it just traded there in a very small range.
When the big candle emerges, we see that the price
pushed down and away from that small range. This
signal candle is bigger than all of the preceding three
combined and it was formed in 4 hours. The last
three took 12 hours to form. This is what shows us



the sellers have entered the market. In only 4 hours,
they managed to move the price down more than
they did in the last 12 hours. Let us see the second
example:

 
In this second example, you can see that after the
retest of the resistance trend line there are three
bearish candles with decent body size, which would
imply that sellers have stepped into the market



again. However, the first candle of these three is
preceded by a huge bullish green candle. This is not
our signal to sell. The second one is bigger than the
first and also has no big candles preceding it.
However, you can see that it does not close at or
near its low, it has a big wick there, price has
retraced from the low of this candle and closed
almost at its middle. This does not give us the
momentum we want when entering a trade. Finally,
the third candle meets our requirements; therefore,
we enter the short trade at the close of this candle.
 



 
This third example is a very interesting one because
it brings up an important point about retest
movements of support and resistance levels. You
see here that after price breaks the trend line to the
downside, it comes back up very quickly to retest it,
a trend line that has now turned into resistance, and
then it makes a bearish red candle that could mean
sellers have entered the market. However, this is the



4h chart, this resistance line holds great significance,
it took quite some time to develop, and a lot of 4h
candles, the retest absolutely has to be bigger than
two 4h candles. This is why you would have to
disregard that first red candle as a signal to sell
candle. It comes way too early, the retest has to be
bigger two candles. If this would have been the 5
minutes or the 15 minutes chart, and the resistance
level developed in 3 hours or so then yes, the retest
could have been composed of just two candles. Still,
this is a very important resistance on the 4h chart
that took days to develop; the retest will more than
likely be bigger than two candles.
After this red candle, we see that there are
additional candles that just stagnate around that
area completing the retest of the resistance level.
Finally, we have a valid signal candle that indeed
pushes the price way down.



Stop loss management and take profit levels
Now that you know how and when to enter a trade
let us discuss about where to set your stop loss
levels, how to trail them manually, and how to
determine your ideal take profit levels. The initial
stop loss level that you set when entering the trade
has to always be set at above or below the level
where the retest of the support/resistance ends.
After this, when price goes in your favor you trail
manually your stop loss above or below every
swing/turning point/minor support or resistance price
makes. In addition to this, you will also be
determining your take profit level before you actually
enter the trade. This is very important from the
money management perspective because there will
be some rare occasions when after calculating your
take profit and stop loss level before entering the
trade you will find that the risk you will be taking with
that trade is greater than the potential reward.
Otherwise said, you would have to risk losing more
pips than you could potentially win with that
particular trade. The risk-reward ratio in this case is
not a satisfactory one. When you find trades like
this…DO NOT TRADE. Wait for the next
opportunity. Money management makes you
profitable in the long run; always keep this in mind.



Be very disciplined when analyzing charts and
entering trades. Always treat trading as a business
and not as a game. Let us see an example of how to
manage the stop loss and take profit levels.
 

 
This is that first resistance level we talked about.
Before entering the trade at the close of the signal
red candle, you predetermine your take profit level in
the following way: join with the trend line two points,



the first swing of the resistance trend line and the
point where the retest movement started. The first
swing of the resistance is the upper black circle in
this chart and the start of the retest is the second
black circle. After this, extend this trend line down,
and where the future price action will touch it, that is
your take profit and the level where you exit the
trade. The stop loss will be set initially where the
retest finished like show in this chart and after this,
as price progresses down it gives you logical turning
points in the market where you can trail the stop loss
like in this chart. Also in this example, you can see
before entering the trade that the risk is far less than
the reward. This was a 420 pips winning trade.



 
In this second example, the trend line for the take
profit level extends far out of reach for the price
action, but as long as the reward is greater than the
risk and it is, you will have no problem in entering the
trade and trailing your stop loss above every turning
point until it finally gets hit. This trade actually went
more in favor than this chart shows and gave 550
pips of profit.
 



 
This is the example with that small retest. Before
entering the trade, you draw the trend line to find out
where your potential take profit will be and you see
that you would have to exit the trade before you
even enter it which is of course non sense. In
addition, if that trend line would have been 10 pips
lower and you would have the chance to enter the
trade, this was still not a good trade because the
risk would have been greater than the 10 pips
reward. Stay out of trades like this one. There will



be plenty of opportunities, these kinds of trades
happen frequently. An alternative way to
predetermine your take profit level when the first
method renders the trade unsatisfactory because of
the high risk and low reward is the following:  

 
Connect with a trend line the last minor swing the
pair made before the trend line was broken to the
downside (in the case of a downtrend) and the same
start of the retest move. Use whichever method



gives you a better take profit level as long as it is not
exaggerated and you think there are extremely low
chances that the market will actually go to that level.
If this method also does not help you achieve a good
risk-reward ratio then ignore the trade completely.
 
A second method that you can use to take
advantage of the fact that every support becomes a
resistance and every resistance becomes a support
level after they have been broken it to use the same
rules as with the method above, but applying them to
horizontal support and resistance zones this time.
However, with the diagonal support and resistance
zones you have seen that they are formed by
connecting two or more distinct swings in the
market. With the horizontal levels, often times, you
will not have a second distinct swing that you can
use to draw a horizontal line. Knowing this, you must
leave the candlestick chart and go to the same 4-
hours chart, but a bar chart this time, and zoomed
out completely. Let me show you an example of this.

 



 
Please note that these horizontal levels come into
existence just by drawing an extended horizontal line
at the level where the important swings in the market
are. If you want to trade the retest of these levels
successfully, you have to make sure initially that they
hold great importance to the overall movements of
your particular forex pair. A way to make sure of this
is by zooming out completely the chart like in the
example above to see the big picture of the price



action movements. This way, you can put your
support or resistance level into context, you can
judge by looking at the surrounding price action if a
swing is indeed important or not. For example, in the
chart above, after the first horizontal level, there is a
minor swing that price has made there. You can see
that I have not considered it as I think that this swing
is smaller than the preceding ones on this pair and it
does not hold great significance to the overall
context of this pair. In addition to this, after the last
horizontal level that I’ve marked on the above chart
there at the top, you can see that price goes down
for a while, only to come back up again and resume
the uptrend. At this point in time, if I was looking at
the zoomed in candlestick chart instead of this chart,
I could have made the mistake to think that those
swings the price makes on its way up, are significant
for the big picture on this pair when in fact, they hold
no significance as they are contained within the
swing high that makes up the forth horizontal
resistance level on this chart. However, this is only
visible when looking at the zoomed out chart.  Let us
see this chart again to explain this.
 



 
After you identify these meaningful horizontal levels,
you will have no problem trading a retest of them,
exactly like in the method above with the diagonal
support and resistance areas. Let us see an
example:
 



 
As you can see, things are clear in this trade
example. The moving average is sloping up and the
pair is trading above it. There is a clear uptrend. You
zoom out the chart and you find that this swing is
actually quite significant by looking at the big picture.
You draw the extended horizontal line and you go
back to the candlestick zoomed in chart to wait for
the retest to take place. The retest does indeed



happen right at the horizontal support level and soon
enough, you have a confirmation that the buyers
have entered into the market again at this level and
they are most likely to push the price upwards and
extend the uptrend. The confirmation is represented
by that big, green, bullish candle that is also your
signal candle to enter a buy order. The buy order is
opened at the close of the signal candle of course.
Trade management (stop loss and take profit) is
made exactly like with the diagonal levels method.
 
This is about it.
I hope this helps you in your trading
In the end I would like to apologize if I sound a little
to rigid in my explanations and if there are any
misspellings.  English is not my first language. I am
doing the best I can.
 
If you find that this adds value to your trading
please consider writing a review of the book on
Amazon. It does not have to be long, just a few
words to state your opinion about the trading
system presented in order to help other people
make more informed decisions.
Please email me afterwards at
damirlaurentiu@yahoo.com and you will receive



the PDF version of this e-book so that you can
read it more easily and print the contents on
paper if you want.

 
50 Pips A Day Forex Strategy

 
Thank you very much and happy forex trading.

 
Also, if you are interested in complete forex trading
price action systems that respect to the letter every
single piece of information found in this book,
therefore making them very solid trading systems
that have the potential to make thousands of pips
per month, you can have a look at  them by following
the links below:
 

Trade the Price Action
Trade the Momentum

Follow Price Action Trends
Day Trading Forex with Price Patterns

Day Trading Forex with S&R Zones
Forex Range Trading With Price Action

 
 

These trading systems are also available in PDF
format if you want to be able to print them and read

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008NWF4JE
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00850ZPCA
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B0089EBF8A
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008BUHD24
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008HJH8O2
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B008SYR59O
http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00A6HLD30


them more easily. Here are the links :
 

Trade the Price Action
Trade the Momentum

Follow Price Action Trends
Day Trading Forex with Price Patterns

Day Trading Forex with S&R Zones
Forex Range Trading with Price Action

50 Pips a Day Forex Strategy
 

In addition, I have combined all of the above trading
systems into one single PDF book which is available

here :
 

Forex Trading Systems
 

http://payhip.com/b/uzsx
http://payhip.com/b/eapx
http://payhip.com/b/V6kd
http://payhip.com/b/bdEP
http://payhip.com/b/yDt0
http://payhip.com/b/xGQ8
http://payhip.com/b/uCvU
http://payhip.com/b/1LwD
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